
 

 

 

 

19
th

 November 2019 

 

Dear Parents, 

Please find attached the latest Section 8 Inspection report. 

The report takes the form of a letter and is to be read in conjunction with previous report from 10
th

 

March 2016. All outstanding elements from the report in 2016 are still outstanding 

Since September 2019, OFSTED have been inspecting under a changed framework which focusses 

less on the outcomes and achievement of the school and more on the wider curriculum. I am sure 

that you are aware that in recent years we have been ranked as 199
th

 in country in the Sunday Times 

Schools Guide and in the most recent report we are 13
th

 in the country. This is a phenomenal and 

noteworthy achievement. It is important that you read this inspection with that understanding. 

We are intensely proud of our school and know what a well-rounded and successful education that 

each child here receives.  I would like to pay thanks to the excellent and dedicated staff, Governors 

and children. I would like to congratulate you as parents for the support and challenge that you offer 

to your children in helping them to attain “Better than Their Best” 

 

Yours sincerely 

Mr Groark 

 


